
Dr. Richard Fuller’s Coaching Service, Ltd.  

(610) 247-5933      Dr. Richard Fuller, Senior Professor of Mathematics and Reading 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 Dr. Richard Fuller's Coaching Service, in cooperation with Bishop Shanahan High School, announces an 
SAT/PSAT Preparation course, which not only will help prepare all students for SAT/PSAT Examinations, but will also 
cover general test-taking strategies relevant to standardized examinations. 
 This course has been designed to meet the needs of all students preparing to take the SAT/PSAT in the coming 
year.  Moreover, freshmen and sophomores will also benefit by becoming aware of areas that require additional attention 
when preparing for the SAT/PSAT's.  Course content will deal with particular strategies for the mathematical and verbal 
portions of the SAT/PSAT.  Students will have the opportunity to take both a full-length pre and post SAT/PSAT test 
that will diagnose the areas of need for each student.  Then the student will receive three hours of training for each of 
the nine sessions (27 hours total), divided evenly between mathematical and verbal concepts.  Both verbal and mathemati-
cal homework will be assigned for each successive daily session.  After the training, all students will take a post-test to 
determine the effectiveness of the training and to determine what additional concerns should be addressed in the fu-
ture.  There is a MAXIMUM student:teacher ratio of 12:1 in mathematics so that each student receives a more person-
alized training regiment. 
 Included in the cost of the full course are pre and a post MOCK SAT/PSAT EXAMINATIONS.  For the 
Fall session, the tests will be administered September 5, 2022 at 5:30 pm, at Bishop Shanahan High School. Win-
ter testing dates will be January 30, at 5:30 pm . All tests will come with a full analysis of both the verbal and 
mathematical sections of the test.  All classes and tests will be held at Bishop Shanahan High School. 
 
           To Register 
 
 Interested students should complete the registration form on the other side of this paper.  The total cost of 
the course including all handouts and textbook is $625.00.  Both the completed registration form and a check are re-
quested to enroll in this course.  If you want the student to take only the practice test, then the cost is $60.00 per -
test.  ** If you have already taken this course and have paid the FULL PRICE, then you can retake the entire course at a 
later date for $350.00.   If a student retakes the full course,  then they will experience different problems that 
will address more advanced concepts.  All checks should be made payable to Dr. Richard Fuller and mailed to this address:  
 
               Dr. Richard Fuller's Coaching Service, Ltd. 
               126 Inverness Drive                
               Blue Bell, PA 19422p 
 
 In order to allow for appropriate logistical planning for both the students and the staff, the deadline for regis-
tration is September 5th  for the Fall Session, or you may confirm by telephone with Dr. Fuller.  Unless you are con-
tacted by phone, the course will commence as scheduled. 
 Any questions or further clarification regarding this program should be directed to Dr. Richard Fuller, or you 
may contact Bishop Shanahan High School at: (610)-518-1300. 
 
Dr. Fuller’s Phone Numbers: (610)-247-5933 (office), (e-mail): usmcrraf3@aol.com 
 
Class Dates: Fall Session: Sept. 7 (pre-test), 8, 12, 14, 15, 19, 20, 22, 26 and 28 
   Winter Session: Jan. 30 (pre-test), Feb 1, 6, 7, 8, 13, 14, 15, 21 and 22 
 

All final examinations will be a take home test 
 
  ALL WEEKDAY CLASSES START AT 5:30 PM AND END AT 8:30 PM 
SATURDAY SESSIONS BEGIN AT 9:00 AM AND END AT 12:00 NOON  
 
 
IN HOME TUTORING IN MOST SUBJECTS CALL 610-247-5933 FOR DETAILS   


